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Greetings Folks,  

I hope everyone has been enjoying their summer. Other than the excessive 
rainfall, it has been rather pleasant. Perhaps it has mostly rained itself out.  

Lets hope so because, ITS SHOW TIME.  

Looking at the sign-up sheets after our July meeting, there were too many 
blank spaces to make me happy and I’m not even the show chairman.  We 
need everyone to participate to the best of their ability without jeopardizing 
their health. This will be the last chance to be a part of a Wayne Drumlins 
Region car show and flea market.  

Speaking of show related activities, we will hold our Monthly Meeting on the 
second Wednesday of August, the 9th, as is tradition, even though this will 
be more than one week before the show.  This allows time to iron out any 
last minute glitches without having to go into panic mode.  Also there will be 
the usual family picnic after set-up on Saturday.  Bring a dish to pass and 
your place settings.  Hots, Hamburgers, and Italian Sausage (?) will be pro-
vided by the club.  

In other news.  All three Rochester area antique auto clubs, Horseless Car-
riage, GVACS, and Wayne Drumlins, have come forward to support the 
proposed 2018 AACA Reliability Tour.  This is restricted to pre 1916 cars 
and the field is expected to be limited to about sixty entrants.  Target date 
for the tour is September, 2018, and it will be a hub tour with Canandaigua 
as the hub.  Steve Heald has been nominated Tour Chairman and has re-
quested two members from each club to serve on the organizing commit-
tee.  I am happy to report, we have two members who have agreed to be on 
this committee.  There are a myriad of details to be worked out and you can 
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JULY 2017 MINUTES 
 
The July 19, 2017 meeting was held at the home of Pete and Jean Empson. It was opened at 
7:40PM by our President Dick Stearns and began with the Pledge of Allegiance to our flag 
after everyone made their ice cream sundaes (a yummy variety). What a pleasant evening, a 
little bit on the warm side in the garage.  Thanks for having us.  33 members were present.   
 
SECRETARY'S REPORT - A motion was made by Pam Heald to accept the June minutes. 
Seconded by Stan Herdman.  Motion carried. 
 
TREASURER'S REPORT - Ann Neal, Treasurer, reported on our accounts.  A motion was 
made by Rusty Smith to accept this report. Seconded by Marion O’Neil.  Motion carried. 
 
BOARD OF DIRECTOR'S REPORT - Matt Canavan stated that the Website is up to date with 
our show flyer on it. 
 
SHOW COMMITTEE - We are to bring a dish to pass/place settings, with hot dogs, hamburgs 
and maybe Italian Sausage to be provided on Saturday, August 19

th
 after we are done setting 

up for the Car Show.  Come at 9:00AM to set up.  Bring door prizes on Saturday if possible 
(see about getting businesses to donate).  We will be using last years field day layout.  Amy 
Ressue has 4 young gentlemen and 1 young lady to help so far.   Someone from the club 
would be designated that the runners would come to with any questions.  Pete Empson and 
Matt Canavan will get lanyards and hats for the runners to wear to distinguish them for assis-
tance out in the field.  The raffle tickets are available and were handed out.  Steve Heald has 
new sign up sheets, along with last year’s for everyone to see what they did last year, with 
many of us multitasking during the day.  We are still in need of sponsors.  So far Ann Neal 
has 39, 19 paid, 6 pending and 4 declined.  The deadline was July 10

th
 in order to get the in-

formation to the printer.  Stan Herdman has a wheel to be used for the field setup. 
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS - Steve Heald reported on the 2018 AACA Reliability Tour in mid 
August.  There was a meeting held on Thursday, July 6

th
 at MacGregor’s in Canandaigua to 

brainstorm with HCAA, GVACS and Wayne Drumlins membership representatives to deter-
mine the possibility of combining the 3 groups efforts for hosting a week long AACA style Reli-
ability Tour for Pre-1916 cars (would be about 60 to 70 cars) to be held in the Finger Lakes 
Region (host hotel would be the Inn on the Lake in Canandaigua).  Hank Goellner took min-
utes and has copies for anyone who might like one.  Motion made by Joe Marino and sec-
onded by Joel Neal to help with the tour.  Motion carried. 
 
CONCERNS FOR MEMBERS AND ANY CORRESPONDENCES RECEIVED - Verna Men-
dola’s birthday is today and Phil is doing good. 
 
BUY SELL OR TRADE - Stan Herdman has a 1942 Chevrolet truck for sale. 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS FOR 2017:  To be listed in the Headliner.  Joel Neal is still looking for 
anyone to do an event. 
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The Wayne Drumlins Antique Auto Region 
The purpose of this Region shall be to supplement the activities of the 
Antique Automobile Club of America and to provide mutual enjoyment 

for members 

WAYNE DRUMLINS ANTIQUE AUTO REGION CALENDAR FOR 2017 

Secretary’s Minutes 

Continued from page 2 

DATE ACTIVITY PLACE TIME HOSTS 

3-Aug Clifton Springs Nursing 
Home Visit 

Main Entrance Clifton Springs 
Hospital 

6pm Pete & Jean Empson 

9-Aug Monthly Meeting Phelps Community Center 7pm  

9-12 
Aug 

57th annual Pageant of 
Steam 

Pageant of Steam grounds 
Gehan Rd. Hopewell NY 

8am-8pm  

13-Aug Wallington Car Show Wallington, NY  Steve & Pam Heald 

19-Aug Show Set-up Marion Town Park   

20-Aug 40th Annual Car Show Marion Town Park   

16-Sep Canaltown Days 
Car Show (rain day 17-Sep.) 

Palmyra  Gone Cruisin' Car 
Club 

16-Sep Annual Williamson-
Pultneyville Community 

Garage Sale 

CentennialPark, Pultneyville 9am-4pm  

20-Sep Monthly Meeting Phelps Community Center 7pm  

23-Sep President's Picnic Dick & Brenda Stearns' Home 1pm Dick & Brenda 
Stearns 

18-Oct Monthly Meeting Phelps Community Center 7pm  

8-Nov Ham Dinner & Elections Marion Masonic Hall 6pm Amy Ressue 

TBD 
Dec 

Nursing Home 
Christmas Party 

TBD   

Refreshments for the next meeting on August 9
th
 will be Rusty Smith and Amy Ressue to 

be held at Phelps Community Center.  We will be finalizing the Car Show at 7:30PM.  
President Dick Stearns thanked Pete and Jean Empson along with everyone who 
brought toppings. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:30PM with a motion made by Ann Neal and seconded 
by Rusty Smith. 
 
Respectfully submitted by: 
Donna Goellner, Secretary 



As a club we have long supported the Phelps Community Food Cupboard.  Please help 
keep this tradition alive.  Unfortunately hunger knows no season.  
 

Thank you. 
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Happy Birthday to:  
 

Sue VanCamp      8/6 
Marion O’Neil      8/16 
Marty Reilly      8/25 

Sally Morrow      8/29 
Ed Morrow      8/31 

Happy Anniversary to: 
 

None on record for this month 

rest assured, Steve and his committee will be looking for all sorts of help as the plans are 
worked out.  The jobs will be many and varied with opportunities for all with every attempt  
made to find the right job for the right people.  Remember, we are not in this alone.   Pro-
gress updates will be presented at our club meetings and by any other means deemed ap-
propriate by the committee.  

Relax and enjoy the nice weather while we have it, there is work ahead of us. 

 

President’s Message, continued from page 1 

Remember these? 

Clifton Springs Nursing Home Visit 
 

Meet at the main entrance of the Clifton Springs Hospital at 6pm on Thursday, August 3.  
We have visited the Nursing Home for 18 years, showing our cars and visiting with the resi-
dents.  We will plan on going for ice cream after.  Thanks in advance for coming. 
 
Jean 

AND TRIED TO DUCK IT   

HE KICKED THE GAS  

AND THEN THE BUCKET !! 

BURMA SHAVE  

DROVE TOO LONG  

DRIVER SNOOZING  

WHAT HAPPENED NEXT  

IS NOT AMUSING   

BURMA SHAVE  

HE SAW THE TRAIN 
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Cover photo 
1972 Chevrolet 

 

Bill VanDeWeghe is the proud owner of this 
beautiful 1972 Chevelle Malibu .  Bill lists the 
vitals as 307 cu.in. engine with a Turbo 350 
transmission.  The car has factory A/C and 
power steering.  This low mileage gem has 
only 33,000 miles on the clock and Bill is the 
third owner. 
 
Thanks Bill for sharing. 

By Pam Heald 

Since August is usually our warmest month of the year, we offer this cooling thought.   This is 
downtown Rochester in November, 1944, during what is called the blizzard of ‘44.  On the 
right, part way down the block, is the Democrat and Chronicle building but, this is not the   
area of Broad and Exchange Streets.  Can anyone identify the location?  There is no prize 
for the correct answer and I haven't figured it out yet myself. 
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1972 Chevelle Malibu 

Gladiolas 

August flower 
of the month 


